
 
 
 

City of Dover 
 

NOTICE TO MEMBERS OF THE 
GENERAL EMPLOYEE 

PENSION PLAN 
 

PENSION BOARD ELECTION 

In accordance with Chapter 80, Article IV, Division 3, Sections 80-521 and 80-522 
of the Municipal Code, a Pension Board Election will be held to fill the term of 
Timothy Welch, which will expire on June 30, 2024. Mr. Welch has indicated that 
he will be seeking re-election.  

 
Any active or retired member of the General Employee Pension Plan (excluding 
spouses) wishing to fill this term of office, which will expire on June 30, 2027, must 
submit their name to the City Clerk's Office by noon on Friday, March 15, 2024, 
by mail at P.O. Box 475, Dover, DE 19903; e-mail at CityClerk@dover.de.us; or by 
phone at (302) 736-7008. 

 
A locked ballot box will be available at the City Clerk’s Office from Tuesday, June 
18, 2024, through Wednesday, June 19, 2024, to afford all active and retired General 
Employee Pension Members an opportunity to vote. Additionally, absentee voting 
will be available. Ballots will be tallied in the Office of the City Clerk on Thursday, 
June 20, 2024, at 2:00 p.m. 

 
In the event that only one person submits their name, there will be no need to conduct 
an election. 

 
ANDRIA BENNETT 
 CITY CLERK 
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